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   Week 10 Term 3 2022 Newsletter         

GARDEN SUBURB PUBLIC SCHOOL 
A caring environment providing quality education 
Principal Award – Hayden N 

Hayden is receiving the Principal Award for Week 1 for his 
achievement in all areas of school.  He has shown drive in 
his application to academic tasks, and resilience when 
things are tricky. He is an expert mathematician and loves 
working with numbers. He has worked hard with his reading 
and loves to help others in the classroom. He follows all 
school rules and demonstrates school values 
consistently. He shows resilience and demonstrates 
commitment to developing his social skills by being a 

valued member of the Calypso class and the Novas. Congratulations 
Hayden! 

Change to isolation requirements 

On 30 September, National Cabinet announced that from Friday 14 
October 2022, people who test positive to COVID-19 do not need to isolate. 
In line with this announcement, the NSW Department of Education have 
worked with NSW Health to support all schools to adapt to this change 
while continuing to prioritise student and staff wellbeing by minimising the 
risk of COVID-19 transmissions. 

Students, staff and visitors should only attend school when they are 
symptom free. We strongly encourage all students, staff and visitors to 
follow the guidance issued by NSW Health. We will continue to send home 
students or staff displaying symptoms. 

Anyone who believes they have been exposed to COVID-19 is strongly 
recommended to monitor for symptoms and test if they have any 
concerns, as well as wear a mask. We will continue to support our families 
to use rapid antigen tests (RATs) if symptomatic or if you believe you have 
been exposed to COVID-19. RAT testing may help identify the infection 
early and is important if you are in contact with people at greater risk of 
serious illness if exposed to COVID-19. 

COVID-smart measures in schools 

staying home and getting tested if unwell, and only attending school when 
symptom free rapid antigen testing for symptomatic students and staff. 
People exposed to COVID-19 should follow NSW Health guidance and test 
to identify  
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infection early even if they are not experiencing any symptoms. 

good hygiene practices including regular hand washing with soap and 
warm water and/or use of hand sanitiser 

maintaining natural ventilation, with consideration of local environmental 
circumstances 

Remember: Staff and students should stay home if they are unwell. If 
COVID-19 symptoms occur, your child should undertake a rapid antigen 
test (RAT). 

Road Safety 

Please make sure that you are parking safely in parking areas around the 
school. There are several no parking and bus stopping areas at the front of 
the school and parents should not be stopping in these areas. This also 
includes making a u-turn on the roads around the school perimeter.  

When cars are pulling into these areas and stopping, it restricts the visibility 
for the Crossing guard as well as endangers the safety of the students. The 
Council Ranger patrols school zones regularly and drivers can be fined if 
they are not obeying the school zone laws. 

Please be considerate of our neighbours by not blocking driveways and 
crossing roads at designated crossing areas.  

Road safety awareness can help to reduce the risk of serious injury among 
young children by assisting them to develop skills, knowledge and 
behaviour about the safe use of roads. 

Click here for the Road Safety Education for Primary Schools Safety Town 
website.  

Warmer weather 

As the weather warms up, we are noticing more insect bites and over-
heating in some students. This is a reminder to apply mosquito repellent and 
sunscreen before school daily. Hats are compulsory school uniform and 
students will have to play under the COLA if they don’t have a hat. School 
hats can be purchased through QuickCliq in the Uniform shop or through 
the office. The price for a school hat is now $17.  

Regards 

Victoria Sturman  

Relieving Principal  

 

https://www.safetytown.com.au/
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Book Club 
Issue 7 has been distributed to students. There are additional copies in the 
office if required. Orders are due by Friday 28th October 2022. 
We kindly ask that all orders for Book Club be made through LOOP. Book 
Club’s online ordering platform.  
  

WORLD TEACHERS DAY - Friday 28th October 2022 
Australia will celebrate the teaching profession on World 
Teachers’ Day on Friday 28 October 2022.   

Our teachers have shown great resilience during challenging 
times, all so they can give Australian students the best future 
possible.   

Hats off to teachers this World Teachers’ Day!    
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Star Struck 2023 Vocal Audition Information 
Nominations are now open for student singers 
interested in applying for a vocal role in Star 
Struck 2023. 

Vocal roles include: featured vocalists, backing 
vocalists, and the core choir. 

Round 1 is a live audition. 

Round 1 auditions will be held on Friday 4 and 
Saturday 5 of November 2022 as well as on 
Thursday 3 November 2022 if an extra day is 
needed. 

Auditions will be held at Belmont Public School, 
6 Livingstone Street, Belmont, NSW 2280. 

Anyone who wishes to be considered for Star 
Struck 2023 as a singer must complete an online application by Friday 21 
October 2022.  

All details can be found in the Star Struck 2023 vocal audition information 
package.  

Please note - Returning artists do not need to participate in Round 1 and will 
instead be invited directly to Round 2 which is scheduled to be held on 
Friday 2 and Saturday 3 December 2022. Returning artists MUST complete 
the returning artist's application form by Friday 21 October 2022. Round 2 
information will be sent out after the completion of Round 1 auditions.  

Any questions please contact Casey Horner, Star Struck Operations 
Manager via starstruck@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://starstruck.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/starstruck/Star_Struck_2023_Vocal_Audition_Information.pdf
https://starstruck.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/starstruck/Star_Struck_2023_Vocal_Audition_Information.pdf
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
 
Dunford Cup Finals 
Congratulations to our Junior Dunford 
Cup Football team who have been 
declared the winners based on the total 
points for all gala days.  
 
Congratulations to Fred W 
Fred W competed at the PSSA State 
Athletics Carnival at Sydney Olympic Park 
on Wednesday and Thursday this week in 
High Jump. There were 14 competing 
associations which were made up 
from 961 schools. He competed against 33 
others and came 15th. He performed so 
well and got a PB. We are all so proud of 
his achievement!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Check-in assessment for Years 3, 4 and 5 
Year 3, 4 and 5 students will 
participate in a reading and 

numeracy Check-in assessment this 
term. The Check-in assessment is an NSW 
Department of Education online reading 
and numeracy assessment available to 
support schools to assess and monitor 
student learning. The assessments can 
supplement existing school practices to 
identify how students are performing and 
to help teachers tailor their teaching more 
specifically to student 
needs. The assessment will be scheduled 
for our Year 3, 4 and 5 students during 
Week 3 this term. 

Coming Up 
Check the Sentral Parent 

Calendar 

Week 2  

Last day of Swim 
school 

Fri 21st October 

Week 3  

P&C Meeting Mon 24th 
October 

2023 Kindergarten 
Orientation 
Session 3 

Wed 26th 
October 

Assembly 
Parents welcome 

Thurs 27th 
October 

World Teacher’s 
Day 
Cultural Group 

Fri 28th October 

Week 4  

Last day for 
“Share the 
dignity” donations 

Tues 1st 
November 

Week 5  

2023 Kindergarten 
Orientation 
Session 4 - Teddy 
Bears Picnic 

Wed 9th 
November 

Assembly Thurs 10th 
November 

Cultural Group Fri 11th 
November 

Week 6  

Reading cards 
Morning Tea 

Tues 15th 
November 

P&C Bunnings 
BBQ 

Sun 20th 
November 

Week 7  

P&C Meeting Mon 21st 
November 

Assembly Thurs 24th 
November 
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Yr 6 Farewell 
Following on from the Sentral post last term, the Year 6 Farewell has been 
confirmed for Wednesday 14th December, off-site, at Club Macquarie, 
Argenton. More information will be sent home to Year 6 families regarding 
times and venues. If you are available to assist in setting up the room 
during the day, please let you child's classroom teacher know.  
 

 
2023 school travel applications are now 
open   
Applications for student travel in 2023 
opened from Monday 10 October 2022. Students who need a School Opal 
card or travel pass for 2023 can apply now. A new application will need to 
be submitted if they are applying for the first time, or if they are requesting 
an additional travel entitlement as a result of a new shared parental 
responsibility situation (e.g. joint custody). 
 

Students who change address, school, campus location, have repeated a 
year or received an expiry notification from Transport for NSW for their 
school travel entitlement should renew or update their details before the 
end of term 4. This will ensure that schools can endorse applications, and 
entitlements remain valid for the start of the 2023 school year. School Opal 
card holders will have the changes applied to their existing card. 
 

If a student's distance eligibility has changed based on their grade (i.e. 
grade two to grade three), the system will automatically update their 
entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If they do not meet the 
new eligibility criteria, we will send an expiry notification via email. 
 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition 
that is due to expire will receive a notification advising them to re-apply. 
 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 
 

Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card (including a Term 
Bus Pass) for the first time will receive their Student Opal card at their 
nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2023. 
 

Students living in rural and regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel 
pass at the start of the new school year from their nominated transport 
operator. It may come via the school or be sent directly to them at 
home. Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. 
Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they 
do not receive a pass. 

https://transportnsw.info/school-travel-apply
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Ftickets-opal%252Fticket-eligibility-concessions%252Fschool-student-travel%252Fupdate-school-travel-pass%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FPeVLPiVcAkeCMW8QG13DxRh9HlU%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671436869745%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZltgcfC0Voy5vmfUQbMUWIN0DNkqUE7W8oDA39wAT2g%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Ftickets-opal%252Fticket-eligibility-concessions%252Fschool-student-travel%252Fupdate-school-travel-pass%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FPeVLPiVcAkeCMW8QG13DxRh9HlU%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671436869745%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZltgcfC0Voy5vmfUQbMUWIN0DNkqUE7W8oDA39wAT2g%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Ftickets-opal%252Fticket-eligibility-concessions%252Fschool-student-travel%252Fupdate-school-travel-pass%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FPeVLPiVcAkeCMW8QG13DxRh9HlU%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671436869745%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZltgcfC0Voy5vmfUQbMUWIN0DNkqUE7W8oDA39wAT2g%3D&reserved=0
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel/update-school-travel-pass
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Ftickets-opal%252Fticket-eligibility-concessions%252Fschool-student-travel%252Fupdate-school-travel-pass%2F3%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FD8MKdLiLl4uz37a0ysh8_2AYhpc%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671436869745%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dr7pqEJfpkl%2FmGGl%2FXEAzk0TW%2FkvuXj%2B2a74GcStrO0%3D&reserved=0
https://transportnsw.info/school-travel-apply
https://transportnsw.info/school-term-bus-pass
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Travel from Term 1 2023 
We ask that parents plan ahead and make sure their child knows which 
service/s to use and has a valid ticket to travel; either a School Opal card 
or Child/Youth Opal card (within Greater Sydney) or a School Travel Pass 
(outside Greater Sydney), from the start of the school year. 

 

Applications for 2023 School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) travel open 
at the start of Term 4 2022, so parents/students can 
apply or update details early and be ready for the start of the new school 
year. 
 

Most students using the Opal network will not need a new Opal card and 
can continue travelling on their existing card each year. 

 
The start of the year is a busy period for local transport operators, and 
students travelling without a valid ticket make service planning 
and operations difficult. 
 

We recognise that for some families last minute changes to school 
enrolments mean they may not have a School Opal card or 
Travel Pass for the start of term. In the Opal network, we strongly 
encourage these families to have their children travel 
with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid School Opal 
card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact 
their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs. 
 

Bus operators are flexible and understanding, particularly at the start of the 
school year, and will ensure students can travel safely 
to and from school. But to best support our operators we encourage all 
students to have a valid ticket, as early 
as possible, from the start of the school year. 
 

Students using School Opal cards are also reminded that they must tap on 
and tap off in line with the Student code of conduct 
and Opal terms of use. 

 
 
 
 

  

https://transportnsw.info/school-travel-apply
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel/update-school-travel-pass
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Foperators%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FN4AT66lL4yscolB_NHrIyEMSz0E%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bz%2BoWuLYQDQiR78l2yNz1vqu5cfRl76%2FN2NWgu%2Bx5DI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Foperators%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FN4AT66lL4yscolB_NHrIyEMSz0E%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bz%2BoWuLYQDQiR78l2yNz1vqu5cfRl76%2FN2NWgu%2Bx5DI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Foperators%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FN4AT66lL4yscolB_NHrIyEMSz0E%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bz%2BoWuLYQDQiR78l2yNz1vqu5cfRl76%2FN2NWgu%2Bx5DI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Foperators%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FN4AT66lL4yscolB_NHrIyEMSz0E%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bz%2BoWuLYQDQiR78l2yNz1vqu5cfRl76%2FN2NWgu%2Bx5DI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Foperators%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FN4AT66lL4yscolB_NHrIyEMSz0E%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bz%2BoWuLYQDQiR78l2yNz1vqu5cfRl76%2FN2NWgu%2Bx5DI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Foperators%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FN4AT66lL4yscolB_NHrIyEMSz0E%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bz%2BoWuLYQDQiR78l2yNz1vqu5cfRl76%2FN2NWgu%2Bx5DI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Foperators%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FN4AT66lL4yscolB_NHrIyEMSz0E%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bz%2BoWuLYQDQiR78l2yNz1vqu5cfRl76%2FN2NWgu%2Bx5DI%3D&reserved=0
https://transportnsw.info/operators
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Fstudent-code-conduct%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FzaVSH95e0xCPKf2KRH2Hs5DGglE%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lbCEwV9Q3URNRFHS0N7QKhtbqh10HekVr%2F31Tk4cH4w%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Fstudent-code-conduct%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FzaVSH95e0xCPKf2KRH2Hs5DGglE%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lbCEwV9Q3URNRFHS0N7QKhtbqh10HekVr%2F31Tk4cH4w%3D&reserved=0
https://transportnsw.info/student-code-conduct
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Ftickets-opal%252Fopal%252Fopal-terms-of-use%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FwM4txN1jwiPZxrBlVYlOCd5c29A%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OKtkTgvbFiBKYtzmftffaASKF4N87b7Pgy0%2BPr0xdpU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Ftickets-opal%252Fopal%252Fopal-terms-of-use%2F1%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FwM4txN1jwiPZxrBlVYlOCd5c29A%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OKtkTgvbFiBKYtzmftffaASKF4N87b7Pgy0%2BPr0xdpU%3D&reserved=0
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/opal/opal-terms-of-use
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Ftransportnsw.info%252Ftickets-opal%252Fopal%252Fopal-terms-of-use%2F3%2F01080183c53b984f-54a3a2f4-e698-4b50-afc6-7238c4533263-000000%2FCZv5cOit5WRMLBMzGKAgfev77RE%3D71&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cfca311e7646245e44e6008daafdf6e7d%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638015671437182226%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IF0EjJgTvgEOUaHQqcDgJZEgaV2POGlqfBIfnRQSzVE%3D&reserved=0
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Yr 5 students - Selective High School application for 2024 

 

Year 5 students have 
been sent an intention to 
apply form and 
information for applicants 
for students that are 
interested in applying for 
Selective High School in 
2024 via Sentral. Please 
send the intention to 
apply back to the office 
by Friday 11th November 
2022. 
For information click here  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
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Share the Dignity #itsinthebag 
We are asking for support from our students and the community to help 
Caitlin C from the Astronauts to collect handbags and essential items to 
help young women/adults in 
need. Donations of pre-
loved good condition bags, 
handbags and backpacks. 
New everyday personal care 
products from the list below: 

• Shampoo and 
conditioner 

• Toothbrushes and 
toothpaste 

• Body wash or soap 
• Roll on deodorant 
• Sealed packet of pads 

&/or tampons 
 
All items included in the bag 
must be new and in sealed packaging for health and safety reasons. 
Place these items in the boxes that will be in the front office from Term 4. 
Students will receive a dazzler for any donations. 
Caitlin is aiming to collect 40 bags to be donated to those women in 
need at Christmas time for a Christmas gift. 
All donations need to be collected by 1st November 2022. 
We love that Caitlin has taken the initiative to organise this donation for 
such a wonderful charity helping women who do it tough. 
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PBL Paddlepops 
 

Congratulations to all the winners, who 
were lucky enough to receive the first PBL 
Paddlepops with Mrs McShane this 
fortnight.  
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Awards 
Congratulations to all students that received awards in the past fortnight. 
The following students received a PBL merit award: 

Galaxies 
Mia T, Ashton B, Layla M, Navarna G, Leland S, Nina B 

Rockets 
Joey C, Savanna T, Mylee T, Penny E, Harrison G 
Satellites 
Patrick S, Danny Z, Chantelle T 

Comets 
Alexie S, Ben T, Edward S 

Meteors 
Teisa T, Stella C, Liam M, Zoe B, Lola C, Ebboni S, Harriet V, Zoe S, George B 
Titans  
Locky C-C, Shreyas P 

Milky Ways 
Amber G, Kaleb E  
 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 
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ENVIRONMENT NEWS 
 

. 
Week 2 Term 4 
The Lake Macquarie City Living Smart 
Festival was held at Speers Point Park on 
Saturday 24th September. GSPS, along 
with 17 other schools entered the Allambi 
Care School Garden Bed Competition. 
Two $1000 prizes were up for offer. 
Special guest judge, Costa Georgiadis 
from Gardening Australia, spoke with 
students and teachers about their displays and selected Marks Point 
Public as the winner of the Best in Show Award. 

Hundreds of votes were counted for the 
People’s Choice Award with Booragul Public 
taking out this prize. 
A big thanks to Mr Flannery and Mrs Dorahy who 
helped set up our display on Friday and pack 
down on 
Saturday 
afternoon. It was 
fabulous to see 
some familiar 
school faces at 
the festival, I 
hope you had a 

great day too. The plants used in our 
display have now been planted in our 
school gardens. 
 
Mrs Brewer 
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CLASSROOM NEWS 
 
Milky Ways 
The Milky Way students have been focusing on improving their spelling 
and vocabulary knowledge. Students have had fun completing a 
‘phoneme’ scavenger hunt followed by placing these words onto the tier 
vocabulary pyramid. Students continue to practice and improve their 
spelling and vocabulary skills across all KLAs.   
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CLASSROOM NEWS 
 

Cosmonauts 
Last term, Cosmonauts followed the Writing Process of planning, 
composing, editing and publishing to create imaginative and informative 
texts, using the word ‘penguins’ as a writing stimulus. They worked in small 
groups to research specific penguins and transferred their newfound 
knowledge into a presentation to share with the class. Check out the 
snippets of their fabulous work below!  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Presentation - Mia, Molly and Payton 
 

Informative text - Fred 
 

Informative text – Jordyn 
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Imaginative text - Keely 
 

Imaginative text - Braith  
 

Imaginative text - Edward 
 

Imaginative text - Sienna 
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What’s been happening 
 
School Swimming Scheme 
Students from years 2-4 were offered a chance to particate in the School 
Swimming Scheme which is a daily lesson at Charlestown pool over the 
last fortnight. Students learnt water safety and survival skills but most of all 
had fun. Thank you to Miss Cootes, Mrs Brewer, Mrs McShane and Miss 
Mary for running thr program. 

. 
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COMMUNICATION 
 
Please use the following forms of communication with the school to stay up 
to date  

Sentral Parent Portal App  
The school uses the Sentral Parent Portal app to 
communicate all school updates, newsletters, permission 
notes and fundraising opportunities with our parent 
community. Parents can also submit absence requests, 
check the school calendar for upcoming events and 
message the class teacher.  
All new parents and carers to the school should have 
received a welcome email with instructions on how to 
register and your access key. If you don’t have an access 
key, please let the office know. Parents can have multiple 
access keys for each parent to stay up to date on what’s 
happening in the school. 

QuickCliq 
Canteen and Uniforms orders can be purchased online 
through the website QuickCliq. Parents are encouraged 
to register an account, add their students details to the 
account and purchase credit through the website. For 
detailed instructions please see 'How to' guide. 

Website 
Information regarding the school’s policies, planning, 
reporting, expectations, P&C and so much more can be found on our 
website. All parent payments and enrolment applications are made 
online using the quick link tabs along the top of the home page. 

Facebook  
The school has a Facebook page where you can find information on 
student successes, good news stories and community information.  
Our school Facebook page can be found by searching ‘Garden Suburb 
Public School’ on Facebook. 
 

NSW School Updates app 
The NSW School Updates App has the ability for parents and carers with 
children in multiple schools to receive newsletters and updates within the 
same app and receive push notifications on their phones when newsletters 
and events are posted by the school. Information feeds are filtered by 
school year are customised for parents and carers and includes direct 
contact line details to the school.   

https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/g/gardensub-p/download-box/QuickCliq_Registration3.pdf
https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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P&C 
Uniform Shop 
Uniforms can be purchased through the QuickCliq system, or by returning a 
form to the school with cash or direct deposit details. Uniforms will be sent 
home with the selected student unless otherwise advised in the order.  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Canteen News 
We need more canteen helpers! 

Please contact the office if you have any spare time to help. 
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Community Notices  
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Video link  

https://healthylunchbox.com.au/blog/how-to-pack-a-healthy-lunch-box-video/?utm_source=newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=nsw_hlb22&utm_content=schools_t4email

	GARDEN SUBURB PUBLIC SCHOOL
	Principal Award – Hayden N
	Hayden is receiving the Principal Award for Week 1 for his achievement in all areas of school.  He has shown drive in his application to academic tasks, and resilience when things are tricky. He is an expert mathematician and loves working with number...
	Change to isolation requirements
	On 30 September, National Cabinet announced that from Friday 14 October 2022, people who test positive to COVID-19 do not need to isolate. In line with this announcement, the NSW Department of Education have worked with NSW Health to support all schoo...
	Students, staff and visitors should only attend school when they are symptom free. We strongly encourage all students, staff and visitors to follow the guidance issued by NSW Health. We will continue to send home students or staff displaying symptoms.
	Anyone who believes they have been exposed to COVID-19 is strongly recommended to monitor for symptoms and test if they have any concerns, as well as wear a mask. We will continue to support our families to use rapid antigen tests (RATs) if symptomati...
	COVID-smart measures in schools
	staying home and getting tested if unwell, and only attending school when symptom free rapid antigen testing for symptomatic students and staff. People exposed to COVID-19 should follow NSW Health guidance and test to identify
	infection early even if they are not experiencing any symptoms.
	good hygiene practices including regular hand washing with soap and warm water and/or use of hand sanitiser
	maintaining natural ventilation, with consideration of local environmental circumstances
	Remember: Staff and students should stay home if they are unwell. If COVID-19 symptoms occur, your child should undertake a rapid antigen test (RAT).
	Road Safety
	Please make sure that you are parking safely in parking areas around the school. There are several no parking and bus stopping areas at the front of the school and parents should not be stopping in these areas. This also includes making a u-turn on th...
	When cars are pulling into these areas and stopping, it restricts the visibility for the Crossing guard as well as endangers the safety of the students. The Council Ranger patrols school zones regularly and drivers can be fined if they are not obeying...
	Please be considerate of our neighbours by not blocking driveways and crossing roads at designated crossing areas.
	Road safety awareness can help to reduce the risk of serious injury among young children by assisting them to develop skills, knowledge and behaviour about the safe use of roads.
	Click here for the Road Safety Education for Primary Schools Safety Town website.
	Warmer weather
	As the weather warms up, we are noticing more insect bites and over-heating in some students. This is a reminder to apply mosquito repellent and sunscreen before school daily. Hats are compulsory school uniform and students will have to play under the...
	Regards
	Victoria Sturman
	Relieving Principal
	Book Club
	Issue 7 has been distributed to students. There are additional copies in the office if required. Orders are due by Friday 28th October 2022.
	We kindly ask that all orders for Book Club be made through LOOP. Book Club’s online ordering platform.
	Star Struck 2023 Vocal Audition Information
	Nominations are now open for student singers interested in applying for a vocal role in Star Struck 2023.
	Vocal roles include: featured vocalists, backing vocalists, and the core choir.
	Round 1 is a live audition.
	Round 1 auditions will be held on Friday 4 and Saturday 5 of November 2022 as well as on Thursday 3 November 2022 if an extra day is needed.
	Auditions will be held at Belmont Public School, 6 Livingstone Street, Belmont, NSW 2280.
	Anyone who wishes to be considered for Star Struck 2023 as a singer must complete an online application by Friday 21 October 2022.
	All details can be found in the Star Struck 2023 vocal audition information package.
	Please note - Returning artists do not need to participate in Round 1 and will instead be invited directly to Round 2 which is scheduled to be held on Friday 2 and Saturday 3 December 2022. Returning artists MUST complete the returning artist's applic...
	Any questions please contact Casey Horner, Star Struck Operations Manager via starstruck@det.nsw.edu.au
	Dunford Cup Finals
	Congratulations to Fred W
	Check-in assessment for Years 3, 4 and 5
	Yr 6 Farewell
	2023 school travel applications are now open
	Applications for student travel in 2023 opened from Monday 10 October 2022. Students who need a School Opal card or travel pass for 2023 can apply now. A new application will need to be submitted if they are applying for the first time, or if they are...
	Students who change address, school, campus location, have repeated a year or received an expiry notification from Transport for NSW for their school travel entitlement should renew or update their details before the end of term 4. This will ensure th...
	If a student's distance eligibility has changed based on their grade (i.e. grade two to grade three), the system will automatically update their entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If they do not meet the new eligibility criteria, we will send ...
	Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition that is due to expire will receive a notification advising them to re-apply.
	Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply.
	Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first time will receive their Student Opal card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2023.
	Students living in rural and regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the start of the new school year from their nominated transport operator. It may come via the school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some R&R operators do...
	Travel from Term 1 2023
	We ask that parents plan ahead and make sure their child knows which service/s to use and has a valid ticket to travel; either a School Opal card or Child/Youth Opal card (within Greater Sydney) or a School Travel Pass (outside Greater Sydney), from t...
	Applications for 2023 School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) travel open at the start of Term 4 2022, so parents/students can apply or update details early and be ready for the start of the new school year.
	Most students using the Opal network will not need a new Opal card and can continue travelling on their existing card each year.
	The start of the year is a busy period for local transport operators, and students travelling without a valid ticket make service planning and operations difficult.
	We recognise that for some families last minute changes to school enrolments mean they may not have a School Opal card or Travel Pass for the start of term. In the Opal network, we strongly encourage these families to have their children travel with a...
	Bus operators are flexible and understanding, particularly at the start of the school year, and will ensure students can travel safely to and from school. But to best support our operators we encourage all students to have a valid ticket, as early as ...
	Students using School Opal cards are also reminded that they must tap on and tap off in line with the Student code of conduct and Opal terms of use.
	Yr 5 students - Selective High School application for 2024
	Year 5 students have been sent an intention to apply form and information for applicants for students that are interested in applying for Selective High School in 2024 via Sentral. Please send the intention to apply back to the office by Friday 11th N...
	For information click here
	Share the Dignity #itsinthebag
	We are asking for support from our students and the community to help Caitlin C from the Astronauts to collect handbags and essential items to help young women/adults in need. Donations of pre-loved good condition bags, handbags and backpacks.
	New everyday personal care products from the list below:
	 Shampoo and conditioner
	 Toothbrushes and toothpaste
	 Body wash or soap
	 Roll on deodorant
	 Sealed packet of pads &/or tampons
	All items included in the bag must be new and in sealed packaging for health and safety reasons.
	Place these items in the boxes that will be in the front office from Term 4. Students will receive a dazzler for any donations.
	Caitlin is aiming to collect 40 bags to be donated to those women in need at Christmas time for a Christmas gift.
	All donations need to be collected by 1st November 2022.
	We love that Caitlin has taken the initiative to organise this donation for such a wonderful charity helping women who do it tough.

	WORLD TEACHERS DAY - Friday 28th October 2022
	Australia will celebrate the teaching profession on World Teachers’ Day on Friday 28 October 2022.
	Our teachers have shown great resilience during challenging times, all so they can give Australian students the best future possible.
	Hats off to teachers this World Teachers’ Day!
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